
 
May 18, 1981 
 
Dear José, 
 
Thank you very much for your setter in January. It was so good to hear from you and 
know that you were fine and as busy as ever writing volumes. I was waiting to answer 
because I thought I would have some good news. It seemed for awhile that we would 
be moving at New York, but then it didn’t work out and we come back very 
disappointed. It was a chance of a life time opportunity for H.K. 
Our classes and exams have been over for a week. I want to N.Y. for about five days. 
The next time we come maybe I will be able to take the train to Byrn Mawr to see you 
again. I hope so. We have some relations that we can stay with in N.Y. and H.K. nearly 
always has something to do so we are up more often than we use to be. In a way it 
was nice to get beck to Tuscaloosa on Saturday, so quiet and uncrowded. 
I have an article on Jjai Twe which is being published shortly in Zygon. I make a 
reference to your “Being and Death . I am very with it and will send you a copy as soon 
it is out. Now that classes are over I am going to get busy on something else. I have 
been very tired this last year, but am feeling great now. Swimming almost everyday. 
The end of June we are going to Rio for 10 days. H.K. is speaking at on international 
seminar for insurance companies. I haven’t been back since the summer of ’62 when I 
visited my physics lab partner. She is married now with two children and a busy career 
as a business consultant, but back in Rio. I love old friends –the best thing about 
growing older. 
I believe you told me that you were retiring from teaching this spring. Too bad for the 
students. I still think of all those courses took from you with the greatest delight and can 
recall certain moment with such immediacy. I am really feeling terribly sentimental. 
 
Hope to see you soon.  
Devotedly, 
 
[signatura] 
 


